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Welcome to the Programme 
Sunday 7th – Thursday 10th April 2019 

 

Dear all, 

 

We are very much looking forward to welcoming you to St John’s College, University of 

Oxford, for this year’s Teachers’ Residential Programme.  We hope that the programme will 

afford you with a valuable opportunity to pursue your own project, as well as to find out 

more about both the University and our College. 

 

This pack is designed to provide you with further information about your stay at St John’s 

and to answer any questions that you may have.  We hope that the week will also be a 

useful opportunity for you to meet other people who work in different areas of the 

education sector; we have included brief details of each individual’s project in this pack in 

order to highlight the variety of interests across the group. 

 

If you have any questions that are not answered by the information provided in this booklet, 

please do not hesitate to get in touch with us, either in person, by e-mail or by telephone. 

 

We look forward to meeting you all. 

 

The Access and Outreach Office 

St John’s College 

access@sjc.ox.ac.uk         

01865 277350 



 Programme of Events 

 SUNDAY 7th MONDAY 8th TUESDAY 9th WEDNESDAY 10th THURSDAY 11th 

8:00 - 9:00  Breakfast in Hall Breakfast in Hall Breakfast in Hall Breakfast in Hall 

Morning Activities 9:30-11:30 Visit to the 
Bodleian Library: an 
opportunity to visit one 
of Europe's oldest 
libraries. The visit will 
include a tour of the 
library buildings which 
have been in use since 
the Middle Ages. 
 
Meet at Porters’ Lodge 
9:15 

10:00-11:00 Visit to 
Museum of Natural 
History: visit one of the 
key facilities used in the 
University's research 
and teaching. Handle 
museum specimens and 
meet some Madagascan 
hissing cockroaches. 
 
Meet at Porters’ Lodge 
9:30 

9:30-12:30 UCAS 
applications workshop 
(New Seminar Room): 
includes advice on how 
to best prepare pupils 
for applying to 
university, what 
admissions tutors are 
looking for and how to 
write an effective 
teacher's reference. 

10:00 Check out and 
return key to the Main 
Lodge.  
     
10:00-10:30 
Refreshments and end 
of programme catch 
up. (New Seminar 
Room) 
 
 

Afternoon Activities 14:00 onwards Arrival 
and check in. (Main 
Lodge)       
                                                           
15:00 onwards 
Welcome meeting with 
refreshments, followed 
by a tour of St John's 
with current 
undergraduate students. 
(New Seminar Room) 

15:00-17:00 An 
Introduction to the Old 
Library (New Seminar 
Room): an opportunity 
to visit the St John’s Old 
Library (which was built 
in 1596-98) and view a 
display of historic items 
that will showcase a 
range of books and 
manuscripts from the 
College’s collection. 

13:30-16:00 Mini lecture 
series (New Seminar 
Room): a set of four 30-
minute lectures 
delivered by tutors and 
PhD students. Teachers 
are given the 
opportunity to 
experience the different 
kinds of subjects on 
offer at university.* 

14:45-15:45 Visit to the 
Ashmolean Museum: a 
guided tour of the 
University's museum of 
art and archaeology, 
which contains 
impressive collections 
from across the globe. 
 
Meet at Porters’ Lodge 
14:30 

 

Evening 18:00-18.30 Dinner in 
Hall 

18:30 Dinner in Senior 
Common Room with 
tutors and current 
students (followed by 
after-dinner speech)* 

17:45-18.25 Dinner in 
Hall 

18:30 Dinner in Senior 
Common Room with 
tutors and current 
students (followed by 
after-dinner speech)* 

*Please see below for further details on speakers



Mini Lecture Series (Tuesday 9th April): Details of Speakers 

Dr Katherine Southwood 

Associate Professor in Old Testament: Faculty of Theology and Religion, 

University of Oxford 

Fellow and Tutor in Theology and Religion: St John’s College, Oxford 

Dr Southwood will be discussing her recent research into the Hebrew 

Bible/ Old Testament studies. She will focus on how research and 

teaching interact, as well as on the research impact activities that she has recently 

conducted. She will also outline how students engage with research at undergraduate and 

postgraduate levels, and discuss the wide-ranging scope for research in her field. 

 

Dr Harry Desmond 

Junior Research Fellow in Astrophysics: St John’s College, Oxford 

Dr Desmond studies the morphology and dynamics of galaxies to learn 

about the constituents and evolution of the universe. In his talk, he 

will be discussing his current research in the field of cosmology - 

specifically, the search for new forces in galaxies. 

 

Dr David Preston 

Teaching Fellow in Philosophy: Royal Holloway, University of London 

Dr Preston’s research areas focus on the intersection between Ancient 

Philosophy and Ancient Comedy in 5th and 4th century BCE Athens. He 

will be exploring the question of personal identity, and if we can have 

one at all. The main issue we will focus on is: if personal identity is 

constantly developing or changing over time, is it possible to isolate ‘what makes you you’ 

for long enough to define it in the first place? 

 

Marcel Metzner 

Doctoral Researcher: School of Geography and the Environment, 

University of Oxford 

Marcel’s talk will explore the role of accounting practices in navigating 

the tensions between corporate financial performance and effective 

climate change mitigation. In a context where publicly listed 

companies are increasingly expected to reduce greenhouse gas emissions while delivering 

results that satisfy the demands of capital markets, how can businesses pursue both 

financial and environmental objectives simultaneously? 

 



After-dinner Speeches: Details of Speakers 

Monday 8th April 

Dr Tom Crawford 

Non-stipendiary Lecturer in Mathematics: St John’s College, Oxford 

An alumnus of St John’s, Dr Crawford completed his PhD in Fluid 

Dynamics at the University of Cambridge. He will be sharing some of 

the creative ways in which he presents the study of mathematics to 

secondary school students. 

 

Wednesday 10th April 

Dr Nicola Dawson 

Research Associate: Department of Experimental Psychology, 

University of Oxford 

Dr Dawson is a Research Associate at ReadOxford, a research group 

based in the Department of Experimental Psychology at the 

University of Oxford. Her research focuses on the ways in which 

knowledge about morphology (the structure of words) supports 

reading development in late childhood and adolescence. This talk will present findings from 

recent research on reading in adolescence, and consider some of the implications for 

secondary education. 

 

 

 

 

  



Getting to St John’s College 

There is unfortunately no parking available at St John’s 

College; all of the departments and libraries are within 

walking distance. Travelling by public transport is, therefore, 

highly recommended. A map of Oxford can be found on the 

back page of this booklet. 

By train - St John’s is a 15-minute walk from the station. Alternatively, it costs around £5 by 

taxi. 

By coach - From London and Heathrow: the closest stop is Gloucester Green / George Street, 

which brings you onto Worcester Street – a 10-minute walk from St John’s. 

Bike storage is available in College. 

If you have any problems once in Oxford, or are running late, please give Ruth MacDonald a 

call on (01865) 277350, or call our Porters’ Lodge on: (01865) 277300. 

 

Accommodation 

Once you have arrived at St John’s, please make your way to 

the Porters’ Lodge where you will be able to collect the key 

for your room. 

All rooms are single student rooms with bathroom facilities 

nearby. There is a mini-fridge in each room, and there will either be a kettle in the room 

itself or one nearby. You will be provided with bedding and towels. 

On Thursday 11th April, please check out by 10:00am and return your key to the Porters’ 

Lodge.  

 

Meals 
Breakfast will be a buffet service and will be served in the 

Dining Hall of St John’s College.  Dinner will be a two-course 

meal, cafeteria style, available in the Dining Hall. On Monday 

8 April and Wednesday 10 April, dinner will be served in the 

Senior Common Room, and will be a three-course meal; we 

will be joined by guests. There is no strict dress code for evening meals in the Senior 

Common Room on Monday or on Wednesday, although smart casual would be most 

appropriate.  



IT Facilities 

There are no shared computer facilities available in 

College.  We therefore recommend that you bring your own 

laptop/tablet with you to Oxford.  

Wireless internet is available in most parts of College, 

including bedrooms, via the University’s OWL WiFi network. You will be provided with two 

OWL WiFi visitor logins (for two devices) for this network on arrival at the College. These can 

also be used around the University. For more details of the OWL WiFi system for visitors 

please see: https://help.it.ox.ac.uk/network/wireless/services/owl/visitor/index 

 

Libraries 

You will be issued with a temporary Reader’s Card during 

your stay at St John’s.  This will not allow you to borrow 

books, but it will give you access to all relevant libraries.  

Everyone must attend the Admissions Induction session at 

9:30am on Monday 8 April in order to complete a form. You 

will also need to bring proof of identity (e.g. passport or driving licence).  Those who have 

previously owned Bodleian cards do not need to stay for the introductory talk, although you 

are most welcome to do so should you wish to remain.  

Information on the Bodleian Libraries, including where your selected subject collection may 

be found, is available at www.bodleian.ox.ac.uk.  In previous years, participants have found 

that it can take some time to get used to the catalogue system and to locate the books that 

you wish to access.  As such, we strongly recommend that you take a look at the library 

website before your visit, particularly the information on Finding Resources and Using Our 

Libraries. 

 

Causeway Education Workshop 

On Wednesday 10 April (9:30am-12:30am), a workshop will 

be conducted by Causeway Education which will involve 

looking at personal statements, references, and action 

planning. Causeway Education is a not-for-profit social 

enterprise founded to increase fairness and to tackle the 

“access gap” in university admissions.  They design and deliver programmes with students 

and schools in order to ensure that applications from individuals who come from less 

privileged backgrounds are supported in producing outstanding applications.  For more 

information, please visit: https://causeway.education/. We would strongly encourage 

everyone to prioritise attending this session.

https://help.it.ox.ac.uk/network/wireless/services/owl/visitor/index
http://www.bodleian.ox.ac.uk/
https://causeway.education/


Main Gate (Porters’ Lodge) 

Dining Hall 

Kendrew Café  

15 St Giles 

New Seminar Room Senior Common Room 







Contact Information 

 

 
 
Academic Departments 

Contact details and locations for individual departments and faculties can be found using the 

following links: 

o Humanities – www.humanities.ox.ac.uk 

o Mathematical, Physical and Life Sciences – www.mpls.ox.ac.uk 

o Medical Sciences – www.medsci.ox.ac.uk 

o Social Sciences – www.socsci.ox.ac.uk  

 

Access and Admissions Office 
15 St Giles 
Oxford OX1 3JS 
01865 277350 

 

Porters’ Lodge 
St John’s College 
Oxford OX1 3JP 
01865 277300

http://www.humanities.ox.ac.uk/
http://www.mpls.ox.ac.uk/
http://www.medsci.ox.ac.uk/
http://www.socsci.ox.ac.uk/


 

 



 

 

Inspire Digital 

Inspire Digital is an open interface for secondary school students and prospective 

university applicants, which is designed in the format of an online magazine. There are 

plenty of challenges on offer, with specialists providing source- and critical thinking 

questions of the type that prospective Oxford applicants might be expected to answer in 

an interview. Also included are useful links to information and resources on how to make 

a competitive application to a highly selective university, as well as tips and advice for 

interviews and admissions tests. Visit our website to find out more 

(www.sjcinspire.com). 

 

We are delighted to have the involvement of secondary school teachers, who have 

contributed questions, brainteasers and puzzles to the site. Why not let us know what 

articles you would like to see? Perhaps you would like to contribute to the next set of 

tricky questions! If so, get in touch with us at inspire@sjc.ox.ac.uk for your chance to get 

involved. 

 

http://www.sjcinspire.com/
mailto:inspire@sjc.ox.ac.uk

